
January 23, 2023 

 

Chairperson Lee and Committee Members, 

 

I urge a Do Not Pass on HB 1301. Medical decisions should be made in consultation with the 

patient and doctor, and parent/guardian when appropriate. This bill removes the right for 

individuals and parents to make the best health care decisions for themselves. 

 

Sincerely, 

Gretchen Deeg 

Bismarck, ND 


